

News and Views from the WBF MISSION OFFICE

Serving local churches and their missionaries

April 27, 2023

Dear Co-laborers,

It is hard to believe we are already leaving the month of April and heading into May. By now, I know many churches are already preparing for Summer Camps and Vacation Bible Schools. We are praying you see some wonderful fruit from those summer ministries. We know there are many who are saved and surrender to God's call at these events. We would love to hear of God calling more laborers into His harvest! Please let us know if someone surrenders to God's call, we would love to begin praying for them!

It was a blessing to have some visitors at the mission office in April! Mrs. Judy Wood is in the U.S. for a short time and stopped by with her family after visiting the cemetery on the 2-year anniversary of Bro. Lanny's passing. We had a wonderful time of fellowship as Mrs. Judy shared with us how God continues to use her on the mission field. Please pray for Mrs. Judy as she prepares to return to Brazil and continues serving the Lord.



Andrew McClure and his family are on furlough and joined us for lunch since they are in the area. Bro. Andrew went to the mission field as a single missionary and got married on the mission field, so this is the first time his wife and children have been in the U.S. This family loves serving the Lord together, and it was a blessing to hear how God continues to use them on the mission field.



If you are ever in our neck of the woods, we would love for you to stop by and visit!

We are still praying for approximately \$1,700 more per month general fund support. God continues to provide in miraculous ways, and we are trusting Him to supply the need as we continue serving local churches and their missionaries. We appreciate your faithful prayers and financial support.

If there is anything we can do for you, please let us know.

Thanks for all you do!

Joey Bacon Mission Director

